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On September 20, 2005, the Committee on Hemispheric Security, chaired by its Second Vice Chair, Ambassador Mauricio Aguilar Robles, Alternate Representative of Honduras, reviewed the Report on the Program of Integral Action against Antipersonnel Mines (AICMA) presented by the Office of Inter-American Humanitarian Mine Action of the General Secretariat’s Department of Multidimensional Security.

The aforementioned report, which is attached hereto, was requested by the Chair of the Committee, pursuant to the mandates assigned by the General Assembly in resolutions:
· AG/RES. 2105 (XXXV-O/05), “Support for Action against Antipersonnel Mines in Ecuador and Peru,”
· AG/RES. 2106 (XXXV-O/05), “Support for the Program of Integral Action against Antipersonnel Mines in Central America,” and
· AG/RES. 2142 (XXXV-O/05), “The Americas as an Antipersonnel-Land-Mine-Free Zone.”

During its review of said report, the Committee took note of the progress made, with the technical and financial support of member states, permanent observers, and the international community in general, in operations under the program for integral action against antipersonnel mines in Ecuador and Peru, Central America, Chile, and Colombia. 

At the same time, in addition to other important business recorded in the summary of that meeting (CP/CSH/SA.105/05 corr.1), the Commission noted the financial constraints on that program that might prevent it from completing its work by the dates indicated in the attached report.

After taking into account the comments of various delegations regarding the program in question (AICMA), the Committee agreed to:
· Once again pay tribute to the Governments of Ecuador and Peru, the Central American countries, Chile, and Colombia for the important work they have been doing to ensure the destruction of their stockpiles and the demining of border zones;
· Reiterate this Committee’s thanks to the member states of the OAS, permanent observers, and the international community in general for their technical and financial support in the execution of demining programs;
· Thank the Inter-American Defense Board for the technical support it has lent in the execution of said program;
· Thank the General Secretariat for the report it presented, take note of it, and continue consideration of the topic whenever the Committee so decides or the General Secretariat deems it appropriate; and
· Submit the report presented by the General Secretariat on the Program of Integral Action against Antipersonnel Mines (AICMA) to the Permanent Council for its information and consideration, and so that it may urge the member states, permanent observers, and the international community to continue supporting said program.

Consequently, in accordance with this decision by the Committee on Hemispheric Security, the attached report is hereby presented for consideration by the Permanent Council for the purposes described in the foregoing paragraph.
September 23, 2005.
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